Dear Rev. Graham, 

I was devastated to see your support of President Trump's executive order to halt refugees coming into the United States. As a pastor in the Presbyterian Church USA, I consider myself a colleague of yours. I'm grateful that you have had the privilege of counseling presidents, past and president. I'm grateful that our country's leaders would still want faith based counsel. 

My congregation, Grace Presbyterian Church in Kendall Park, NJ has collaborated with Church World Service this past year specifically to bring relief to refugees from Syria. The vetting process that the current refugees endure is extensive. The terrorists are not coming as refugees. Instead the terrorists we may have in the country are coming from within our country. 

I encourage you to follow the lead of the majority of faith based leaders, to reach out to our Muslim cousins here in the United States. Make friends; Listen. Find ways to support and not condemn so as to work toward peace. Our current president is only listening to a few people and you are one of them. When he is looking for a biblical way out or into policy, a "get out of jail" verse from the Bible, I admonish you to offer him instead a moral compass. 

Peace to you, 

Rev. Beth Scibienski 

